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PACT Schedule and Events** 

 Educational Meeting (1st Thursday of the month) 

 Board Meetings (2nd Thursday of the Month) 

 Photo Contest (3rd Thursday of the Month) 

 Photoshop Elements Group (1st Monday) Steve Stalker sstalker@bex.net  

 Studio Group (2nd Saturday) John Dillon - jdillon356@aol.com 

 Lightroom Group (3rd Monday) Charlie Mather - matherc@yahoo.com 

 Critique Group (4th Tuesday) Diane Lewis - DMDERR1218@aol.com 

 Other events, such as IYP Classes, TBG Events, etc.  
**Our Board ensures that adequate notice is provided to the members if there are any 
event changes. Any errors or misses are regretted. Please refer to the Schedule on our 
website or watch your e-mails or follow our Facebook page for the latest happenings!! 
 

Note: Effective 2015, all special interest groups need to have a minimum of 3 
participants not including the facilitator. It is only fair to the person running the group. A 
lot of work is put into the groups to only have 2 or less show up for the meeting. Please 
RSVP to the facilitator. 
 

This month’s events: 
March 2: Educational Meeting: Metering Modes – Levitational photography 
March 6: Elements Group - Clubhouse - 7:00 
March 9: Board Meeting – Clubhouse – 7:00  
March 11: Studio Group - Clubhouse - 10:00 a.m. 
March 16: Contest Night – Digital – Categories Eyes & Open 7:00 
March 20: Lightroom Group - Clubhouse - 7:00 
March 28: Critique Group - Clubhouse - 7:00 
 

March Elements Group 

This month we will covering “fixing your photos”. Bring in your trouble photos on a thumb 
drive. 
 

March Educational Meeting – Levitational Photography 
Master Photographer Dennis Walston has been creating portraits since 1965. 
His "in barn" studio is located in Ohio, near Pemberville and Bowling Green. 
He has studied his art in New York City and the Winona School of Professional 
Photography. He is a Master Craftsman Photographer and past president of the 
Professional Photographers of Ohio. Dennis has had about 35 prints displayed at the 
national level along with many state and local awards. 
The studio specializes in children, seniors, families, retro and pin-up portraits. Together 
with his wife Shelly (a licensed beautician) they strive to make your experience one to 
fondly remember. 



  

More info to come via email. 

 

 
April Educational Meeting – Aerial drone photography 
Just a heads-up on the April 6th  meeting on aerial drone photography. 
  
Toledo Aerial Media is a commercial drone service provider based in Ohio and serving 
clients all around the US with a diverse fleet of UAVs. Their client base covers a variety 
of industries, as well as the public sector. 
 
Chris Aldrich is a FAA Certified remote pilot and the co-owner of Toledo Aerial Media. 
Born and raised in NW Ohio and a graduate of BGSU, Chris moved back to the area 
from Key Largo, Florida Keys after merging the company he founded (Blacktip Aerial) 
with Toledo Aerial Media in 2016. 
 



  

 

 
 
PACT Board and Officers 
The board members and officers for 2017-2018 will be elected on March 16. If you are 
interested in the future of the club, please consider participation as a board member or 
officer. 
 

Best of the Best 
Update: The PACT board has decided for several reasons to make the Best of the Best 
a recognition event rather than a contest. There will be a brief slide show showcasing all 
first and second place winners for the year at the annual Christmas meeting. It would be 
up to the print winners to put their prints into digital format by November 1 to have them 
included in the annual show. 
 

 



  

Monthly contest categories – Digital unless otherwise noted 

March……..Eyes 
April............Store front Window by night or day, your choice 
May.............Night Traffic (print) 
June...........no contest 
July.............In Motion 
Aug.............Street Shots (print) 
Sept...........Through a Window 
Oct.............Dead Trees 
Nov............Have a Seat 
Dec............no contest 
 
 

February  PACT Level Winners 
Assignment: "Stepping Back in Time" 

Beginning level: no entries 
Intermediate level: 1st place-"Miami Erie Canal" by Cindy Buckley 

                             2nd place-"Taking a Stroll" by Lana Emerson 
                             3rd place tie-"Out of Business" by Tom Staff 

                             3rd place tie-"A Surprise Find in Lakeview 
Cemetery" by Wennie Anderson 

                             H.M. - "Old Wagon" by Wennie Anderson 
Advanced level:     1st place-"Memories of the Road" by Diane Lewis 

                             2nd place tie-"Tooling Around" by Anna Koperczak 

                             2nd place tie-"Baldwin Locomotive" by Jim Hagan 
                             3rd place-"A Square Deal For Every Man" by Anna 

Koperczak 
                             H.M.  -  "Coffee in the Old City" by Diane Lewis   

 
Open division: 

Beginning level: no entries 
Intermediate level: 1st place tie-"Sawyer House in Spring" by Lana 

Emerson 
                             1st place tie-"Crisp Point Lighthouse" by Cindy 

Buckley 
                             2nd place-"Where the River Floes" by Cindy 

Buckley 
                             3rd place- "Sylvan Point" by Jan Glatzer 



  

                             H.M. -  "Moon Over Monroe" by Wennie Anderson 

Advanced level:     1st place- "Center of the World" by Diane Lewis 
                            2nd place- "Ox Bow Bend and the Tetons" by Ben 

Anderson 
                            3rd place- "Cactus Bloom" by Jerry Lohman 

                            H.M.   -    "On the Sidewalk" by Anna Koperczak 

 
 

PACT Roster Updates 
New Members 
Don Slessman 
Connie Swemba 
Carol Lewandowski 
Tara Hobbs 
Mary Flores 
Diane Davidson 
 

Renewals 
Dawn Fox 
Tim Fox 
 

Members Photos Out and About 
If you have winning photos in other contests or have your photos displayed for the 
general public, let me know so we can share it with the club. 
 

For Sale or Looking For 
If you have a piece of photo equipment you are either looking to sell or looking for, this 
newsletter will be an option for you. 
 

 Greetings! 
My Dad asked me to try 
and sell his camera and 
equipment.  He bought it 
in Germany in the 50's.  
It still works.  I am wondering 
if you might know someone 
who might be interested?  
He was hoping to get $200 
 for all of it. 
 



  

Thank you, 
Jean Newkirk 
 

 
Hints & Tips:  
If you have an area of interest that you feel would be of interest to the club, this editor 
would welcome contributions. Creating an article for a newsletter normally results in 
learning as well as contributing. 
 

Shooting the sun  
My favorite way to take advantage of sunny days in winter is to appreciate the short days 
by going out and photographing sunrise more often. It's really a lot easier to photograph 
sunrise when it happens at 7:15am than when it happens at 4:30am! When the sky is 
perfectly clear, the most beautiful soft pastel colors fill the sky just before the sun rises 
above the horizon. 
Another way to convey a bright sunny day is include the sun in the frame. 
 
Remember if the sun is in your frame, it can harm your eyes to look in the viewfinder! 
This is a perfect time to use your LCD screen when creating your composition. Use a 
small aperture like f/22 to create the sunburst effect. 
 
 

Officers and Board Members for 2016-2017 
Board year is April 1 - March 31 
President Wennie Anderson734-243-3346 wennie1@sbcglobal.net 
Vice President Steve Stalker 419-467-3734 sstalker@bex.net 
Secretary  Christine Holliday 419-389-7313 popsiemom@yahoo.com 
Treasurer Mickey Ross 419-360-0712      michele.ross@utoledo.edu 
Board Members  
  Ben Anderson 734-243-3346      anderson-ben@sbcglobal.net 
  Charlie Mather 419-832-0402 matherc@yahoo.com 
  Dale Bockbrader  419-276-6711  dbockbrader@bex.net 
  Michele Kipplen    419-283-4616 speedy.37@live.com 
  Ross Ellet     rellet17@hotmail.com 
Membership Wennie Anderson734-243-3346 wennie1@sbcglobal.net 
Webmaster Charlie Mather 419-832-0402 matherc@yahoo.com 
Clubhouse  John Dillon 419-885-2438 jdillon356@aol.com 
Club Contest Ben Anderson 734-243-3346      anderson-ben@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Steve Stalker 419-467-3734 sstalker@bex.net 


